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Sunday, August 29, 2010/EOC Advisory #2 – 8.00pm
Government Information Service (GIS) 

Philipsburg, St. Maarten

Netherlands Antilles

roddyheyliger@gmail.com
EOC: Hurricane Earl Strengthens; Island remains under a Hurricane Warning; Finalize Preparations 




GREAT BAY, Sint Maarten – The Emergency Operations Center (EOC) met for a second time at 6.00pm to assess the situation and national preparations for the passing of Hurricane Earl. 

Residents should have completed their preparations for the passing of the storm system.    

At 5.00pm, according to the Weather Service, Hurricane Earl has strengthened with wind speeds near 85 miles per hour with higher gusts.  

All national preparations have been taken by the various Emergency Support Functions (ESF) in preparation for the passing of the storm system.  Key ESF departments will continue to make final preparations during the remainder of the evening.  

Weather conditions are expected to deteriorate this evening around midnight.  Closest point of approach will be at 8.00am on Monday morning when Hurricane Earl is forecasted to pass approximately 45 miles Northeast of Sint Maarten possibly as a Category 2 system.  Tropical storm force winds are forecasted up until Monday evening.

Four inches of rain or more is expected and forecast to continue up to Monday afternoon.   

Police Sub Station: A Police Substation will be opened at the Community Center in St. Peters this evening as well as at the Belvedere Community Center.

Trenches and Drains: The main trenches have been cleared and the main drains around the Ring Road have been cleared.

Garbage Bins: Garbage bins and any debris left around yards should be properly secured.  

Ponds & Pumps: Water levels in the ponds are at an adequate level to accommodate additional rain water.  The pumps are in standby mode to start pumping water from the pond into the ocean should this become necessary. The channel at the Great Bay Beach has also been opened.  

Emergency Services: The Police, Fire and Ambulance Department are all on full alert and are ready to deal with any eventualities that should develop during the passing of Hurricane Earl.

Curfew: A strict curfew will be enforced at 12.00am tonight until further notice.  Residents are requested to remain indoors until the all clear sign has been given by the EOC in the interests of personal and public safety.

Hurricane shelters: If necessary, hurricane shelters will be opened.
Road Closures: The following roads could be closed by the Police if the need arises with respect to street flooding, rock falls and storm surge; Zagersgut Road; L.B. Scott Road; Bishop Hill Road; Cake House Road; Point Blanche Road;  and Beacon Hill Road.  The Traffic Police as well as the Public Works Department will continue to monitor the situation with respect to the aforementioned roads.  In the event the Beacon Hill Road has to be closed due to storm surge, for emergency purposes, the emergency gates at the airport will be opened by the relevant authorities to allow access (in and out) to the Beacon Hill residential area.  Heavy equipment will be available to reopen any roads that are closed due to debris as Hurricane Earl passes the island.

The EOC will continue to monitor the progress of Hurricane Earl very closely and will issue advisory notices via radio and the internet with respect to what further actions are required.
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